

Executive Director of Education
Maureen McKenna

Education Services
City Chambers East
Building
40 John Street
GLASGOW
G1 1JL

Phone: 0141-287 4551 Fax: 0141-287 4895 Our Ref: MMcK/SLA Date: June 2016

Dear Parent/Carer

HM Inspection Report - Croftcroighn Primary School and Nursery Class

As you may be aware, Croftcroighn Primary School was inspected by Education Scotland in January 2015 as part of the national inspection programme.

As a result of the very good performance, the strong record of improvement and the effective leadership of the establishment, HM Inspectors advised that they did not intend to make any further visits or reports in relation to this inspection. Therefore, an action plan was prepared by HM Inspectors and Glasgow City Council was asked to oversee and report on progress.

The following provides a summary of the progress made in relation to each recommendation in the action plan:

To continue to improve the consistency of assessment is for learning approaches.

Led by the Senior Management Team, the school undertook a number of actions to address the point of action. These have included continued professional dialogue with class teachers following classroom observations as part of the on-going self- evaluation procedures of the school. This approach has supported an improved consistent understanding of Learning Intentions and Success Criteria across the establishment.

As part of the on-going collegiate approach to improvement the senior management team, working with staff, have produced

- A Position Paper: Assessment
 Advice Paper: Learning Intentions
- These papers have supported the staff well to continue to develop their classroom approaches in assessment and effective learning and teaching. These papers and professional discussions have also supported teachers to embed assessment for learning approaches within their planning for effective teaching and learning.

Staff plan effectively and consistently to ensure that learners develop their knowledge and skills across the curriculum. The school continues to provide an excellent learning environment within which the children are happy, confident, well cared for, and nurtured.

Croftcroighn Primary has made very good progress in meeting the main point for action identified. Education Services will therefore not provide any further report in connection with the original report of March 2015 but will continue to monitor and support the establishment as part of our commitment to ensuring the highest quality of education for all.

Yours sincerely

MAUREEN McKENNA

Executive Director of Education

Mauree 4° yeurs

cc Colin Crawford, Head of Service Stephen Watters, Quality Improvement Officer